BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF SANDUSKY TOWNSHIP
SANDUSKY COUNTY, OHIO

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING of October 20, 2020

The Trustees of Sandusky Township met in regular session at Sandusky Township Hall at 6:00 p.m., with
the following members present:

Mr. Mike Willis Mr. Gilbert Overmyer

Mr. Mike Willis made motion to accept the minutes. Mr. Gilbert Overmyer seconded motion. Vote as
follows: Mr. Overmyer - yes, Mr. Willis - yes, Mr. Lotycz - absent.

Mr. Mike Willis made motion to accept and pay the bills. Mr. Gilbert Overmyer seconded motion. Vote
as follows: Mr. Overmyer - yes, Mr. Willis - yes, Mr. Lotycz - absent.

Ms. Zienta reported the following Revenue and Expenditures:

10-7-2020 through 10-20-2020 Year to Date
Revenue 15,814.96 969,157.11
| Expenditures 7,712.32 658,718.06

Candidate for Sandusky County Commissioner Holly Elder attended meeting. Ms. Elder introduced

herself, provided information on her background and why she is running for Sandusky County
Commissioner.

Candidate for Common Pleas Judge Jon Ickes attended meeting. Judge Ickes provided an update on
Common Pleas Court.

Candidate for Sandusky County Commissioner Scott Miller attended meeting. Mr. Miller provided an
update on what has been going on with the county.

Mr. Brent Saionz provided the following report:]

e Began crack sealing and black top sealing. Will finish when weather permits
Storm tile repair to the North River Road tile is tentatively scheduled in two weeks
Erie Blacktop will begin paving soon
Will install a “Slow Children” at the township park

Mr. Gilbert Overmyer received a complaint of semi’s blocking the stop sign on West Birchard Avenue at
Stone Street. Mr. Overmyer discussed with County Engineer Carlos Baez and he recommends placing a
Stop Ahead” sign on West Birchard Avenue. Also discussed, placing a stop sign on the north side of the
intersection. Mr. Saionz will have the area OUPS and will place a stop ahead sign..

Trustees received a letter of resignation from Pete Naderer from the Zoning Board of Appeals effective
October 2, 2020.

Mr. Tommy Wiggins submitted a letter of interest to serve on any zoning board a few months ago. Mr.

Overmyer will call Mr. Wiggins to discuss his interest in being appointed to the Zoning Board of
Appeals.

Ms. Cyndi Zienta contacted Mr. Chris Michael regarding the damage to the sign by AEP. Mr. Michael did
not have an incident report. Mr. Michael called the Sheriff’s office to have one done. The Sheriff’s

deputy is having problems getting information from AEP regarding the accident. Mr. Mike Willis will get
a status update on the report from Mr. Michael.



Once the report is received, Ms. Zienta will file with the insurance company.

Ms. Zienta provided a letter for Trustees to review. Letter is requesting the County Treasurer to
foreclose on property located at 2650 Port Clinton Road and turn over to the Land Bank. Property is
vacant, blighted and tax delinquent.

Trustees will submit request to the County Treasurer.

Trustees received the plat and legal description for the Bordner property. Mr. Jim Barney prepared
the application for lot split. Trustees will submit to Sandusky County Regional Planning for approval.

At 6:34 p with there being no further Business to come before the Board of Trustees, Mr. Willis
made motjon to adjourn seconded by Mr. Overmyer.
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